
 

Congratulations on your 
Commissioning Stephen Ministers! 
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òI give you a new com-

mandment, that you 

love one another. Just 

as I have loved you, 

you also should love 

one another.ó 

            (John 13:34) 
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New Beginnings 

 

June is a month that is all about the end of one chapter and the beginning of another.  We say goodbye.  A 

school year ends.  We celebrate graduations.  We get rid of our old stuff at the rummage sale.  These all signify 

the end of something.  We also celebrate new beginnings.  We have new member classes.  We look forward to 

Vacation Bible School.  We are excited about what summer and the next school year will bring.  

 

In many ways this time can be bittersweet.  We are sad to say goodbye to old friends, classmates, teachers, and 

belongings, but we are excited about new friends, opportunities, and adventures.  We find ourselves being both 

happy and sad.  This can be hard for people of all ages. 

 

Time marches on and our lives move forward.  We canõt be in the same class with the same teacher with the 

same friends for our entire lives.  We canõt stay in the same job forever.  We canõt keep things the way they are 

forever.  It just isnõt possible, even if we would like it to be that way. 

 

This past month, our congregation has had to say goodbye to many of our loved ones who have passed away.  

This is the final goodbye and we mourn their loss here with us.  We also know that this is not the end of their 

story, but rather a new chapter has begun for all.  We begin a new chapter without them and they begin a new 

chapter with God. 

 

Just as we say goodbye to members who move on, young adults who leave for college and the military, and to 

others who leave in retirement, this time can be bittersweet.  We are sad that a chapter is over.  We can also 

celebrate and look forward to what the new chapter will bring. 

 

Throughout it all, no matter what happens, no matter where we are, we know that we are with a loving God who 

provides for us.  Saying goodbye can be sad and wondering what is next can be scary, but if we put our hope and 

trust in the Lord, we can be confident that everything will work out just fine. 

 

In Christ, 

 

Rev. Frank 
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Our Church 
 
June Birthdays 
 
 1 Robbie Shear 

  Dane Vaughn 

 2 Sherry Schuette 

  Mike Zavicar 

 4 Roger Sperlbaum 

 6 Chuck Tilden 

  Lou Wigent 

 7 Willard Chapin 

 8 Karen Schaefer 

  Paige Sanborn 

  Ray Tessier 

  Paul Snyder 

  Phyllis Johnson 

  Joan Staub 

 9 Emily Hribar 

  Melanie Lambarth 

     11 Liz Spangenberg 

  Frank Hribar 

     12 JJ Elrod 

     13 Linda Vitale 

  Melissa Anderson 

  Hussein Ziadeh    

     14   Lindsay Snedeker 

     16 Roger Sadowsky 

  Henry Rupnik 

  Carlie Connolly 

     17   Sarah Ose 

     18   Donna Guernsey 

     22 Mike Koon 

     24 Lynn Guernsey 

     27 Randy Guernsey 

  Sylvia Rupnik 

     29 Tyler Schuette 

  Debbie Wahr 

     30 Bill Belanger 

   

June 3 John and Evelyn Clee 

June 10 Larry Boyd 

June 17 Michael, Annette, Madison 

and Chelsea Friday 

June 24 Barb, Sue, Piper and Zane 

Herron 

Prayer Families 

Worship  

Attendance 
 

4/22/2018 

8:30amñ68 

10:30amñ187 

Nurseryñ9 

 

4/29/2018 

8:30amñ63 

10:30amñ194 

Nurseryñ5 

 

5/6/2018 

8:30amñ54 

10:30amñ200 

Nurseryñ10 

 

5/13/2018 

8:30amñ56 

10:30amñ180 

Nurseryñ11 

 

5/20/2018 

8:30amñ59 

10:30amñ157 

Nursery-10 

 

Dates to Remember 

 

May 20, June 3, June 10 

New Member Classes 

 

June 7-9 

Church Rummage Sale 

 

June 10 

Graduation Sunday 

 

June 25-28 

Vacation Bible School 

 

 



Page 4            the GOOD NEWS Volume 3. Issue 6 

The Pew News 

 

Yoga Classes with Tomi Jo will 

change times starting in June 

 

 

Monday ï 8:00am Yoga Lift 

Hand weight workout - *need mat, hand 

weights and water bottle 

Wednesday ï 8:00am Yoga Lift 

Hand weight workout - *need mat, hand 

weights and water bottle 

Saturday ï 8:00am Yoga 

*need mat and water bottle  

Thank you  

With a heavy heart, it has been 
a difficult and sad past 6 months 
for our family.  Three deaths and 
some health issues.  We could 
not have gotten through this time 
without our faith and the love of 
our church family.  We want to 
thank all of you for the prayers 
and cards.  Rev. Frank and Rev. 
Dennis for their loving, 
supportive, kind funeral 
services,  council and 
prayers.  All the Deacons for the 
wonderful meals.  The church 
staff for all their involvement 
going above and beyond.   

We love you all and Thank you 
for loving us back. 

Jay & Tomi Jo Gallant, family of 
Tee Morea, Debbie Gallant, Jim 
Reed 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Womenôs Bible Study will 

meet on June 12th at 5:30pm in 

the Jenny Room. They are 

currently studying Section 4, 

Chapters 9-11 from the book  

ñAnxious For Nothing; Finding 

Calm in a Chaotic Worldò by Max 

Lucado. New members are 

welcome. Please call Linda 

Goings for more info at 517-937-

1423. 

 

The Widowed Support Group 

will meet Monday, June 11th at 

6:00pm in the Fellowship Hall. 

 

The Scrapbookers will meet 

Tuesday, June 12th at 10:00am 

in the Fellowship Hall. 

 

The Sleeping Mats for the 

Homeless group will meet 

Thursday, June 21st at 10:00am 

in the Fellowship Hall. 

 

The Prayer Shawl Ministry will 

meet Tuesday, June 19th at 

1:00pm in the Jenny Room. 

 

2ÜÔÔÌÙɯÐÚɯÈ××ÙÖÈÊÏÐÕÎȮɯ 

ÈÕËɯÚÖɯÐÚɯÛÏÌɯÛÐÔÌɯÍÖÙɯ 

Ú×ÌÊÐÈÓɯÔÜÚÐÊȭ ɯ 

(ÍɯÐÕÛÌÙÌÚÛÌËɯÐÕɯ×ÙÖÝÐËÐÕÎɯÔÜÚÐÊɯ 

ÍÖÙɯ2ÜÕËÈàɯ6ÖÙÚÏÐ×ɯ 

ËÜÙÐÕÎɯÛÏÌɯÚÜÔÔÌÙɯÔÖÕÛÏÚȮɯ 

×ÓÌÈÚÌɯÊÖÕÛÈÊÛɯ)ÖÏÕɯ1ÌËÔÖÕɯ 

ÈÛɯƛƗƘ-ƘƗƗ-ƜƜƛƚȭɯ 
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Presbyterian Womenôs Annual 

Church Rummage Sale ï June 7 th  ï 9 th  

 

aǳŎƘ ƘŜƭǇ ƛǎ ƴŜŜŘŜŘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘƛǎ ŜǾŜƴǘΗ ¢ƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ ŀ ǎƛƎƴ-ǳǇ ǎƘŜŜǘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ōǳƭƭŜǝƴ ōƻŀǊŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ DŀǘƘŜǊƛƴƎ {ǇŀŎŜΦ 

5ƻƴŀǝƻƴǎ ƻŦ ǇŀǇŜǊ ōŀƎǎ ŀǊŜ ōŜƛƴƎ ŀŎŎŜǇǘŜŘΦ !ƭƭ ǇǊƻŎŜŜŘǎ Ǝƻ ǘƻ ƳƛǎǎƛƻƴΦ 

 

Rummage Sale Calendar of Events: 

Sunday: after church, Set up tables and racks from basement 

Monday: 9:00am ð 6:00pm Drop off, sort and mark items 

Tuesday: 9:00am-6:00pm Drop off, sort and mark items 

Wednesday: 10:00am-2:00pm Drop off, sort and mark items 

Thursday: 9:00am-6:00pm Rummage Sale - $5.00/bag 

Friday: 9:00am-6:00pm Rummage Sale - $4.00/bag 

Saturday: 9:00am-1:00pm Rummage Sale - $1.00/bag *1:00pm clean-up 

 

Items NOT accepted: Skis, furniture in need of repair, appliances or 

cabinets, doors or windows, plumbing fixtures, bowling balls, beds, mattresses, child car seats, tires, chest freezers, 

wet, damp or dirty clothes, traverse rods, propane tanks, kerosene heaters, gas cans, paints or solvents, TVs . 

 

*Items will only be accepted Monday, June 4th ð Wednesday, June 6th. Please do not drop off items at the 

church before these dates.  

 

Use Your Spiritual Gifts to Help Your Church Grow 

If you're a Christian, God has given you at least one spiritual gift. And those gifts aren't just for your 

own benefit; their purpose is to bless entire Body of Christ. When you discover your spiritual gift(s) 

and use them in your church, you'll see amazing growth take place for everyone in your 

congregation. 

  
Here's how you can use your spiritual gifts to help your church grow: 

 

¶ Become an Elder or Deacon in the church 

¶ Check the bulletin board in the Gathering Space and sign-up to volunteer for events 

¶ Help out at the Interfaith Shelter (sign-up is on the bulletin board in the Narthex) 

¶ Chaperone a youth group event 

¶ Help put together weekly bulletins or monthly newsletters 

¶ Serve as a liturgist, usher, or greeter 

¶ Become a Stephen Minister 

¶ Volunteer to help out at Vacation Bible School 

¶ Become a Sunday School teacher or small group leader or volunteer  

¶ Help with cleaning or maintenance around the church 

    

Please sign-up to help out at 
the Rummage Sale on the 

bulletin board in the 
Gathering Space! 
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Vacation Bible 

School 2018  

June 25ñ28 

Preschool and Parent Story Time 

Thank you to all of the children and parents who 

participated in story time. We enjoyed many great 

books, songs, and activities together. Enjoy your 

summer and we look forward to seeing you in the fall 

for more fun! 

Betty Blue and Jody Thompson 


